Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

MINUTES

                   September 12, 2013

1.0  ASSEMBLY 

1.1  Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton, Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall 

1.3  Visitors: Richard Buckmaster, Waltraub Buckmaster, Ken Fowle, Holly Anderson, Peter Anderson, Shawn Atkins, Jed Schwartz   

2.0  MINUTES: Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of the September 5, 2013. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -      

September 17th – 4PM Forestry Committee, public discussion about leaving a mattress in the town forest

September 18th – Conservation Commission Meeting 7PM at the Town Hall 

September 19th – Open House at the Washington Elementary School in the evening. All are welcome to come and meet the new principal 

September 30th – Cemetery Trustees 7PM at the Town Hall 

October 1st – Planning Board 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

Did you Know?  

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

3.1 Joyce Dailey: TM#10-035, Ashuelot Drive, requesting a building permit to construct an 8x8 shed. Eaton inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Eaton motioned to approve the application. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor, permit #1340 was issued. 

3.2 Bonnie Rivest: TM#15-049, Faxon Hill Road, requesting a permit to construct an 40x12 covered porch. Eaton inspected and found the setbacks met the requirements.  Eaton motioned to approve the application. Marshall seconded it. All voted in favor, permit #1344 was issued. 

3.3 Tara Van Meter: TM#25-066, Valley Road, requesting a building permit for a 10x12 shed. Van Meter attended a variance hearing on Monday, September 9, 2013 and was approved two 21-foot variances. Marshall motioned to approve the application with the two variances and Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor, permit #1338 was issued. 

3.4 Mark Fogg: TM#20-109, Bailey Road, providing an application for a previously constructed 9x3 roof over a set of stairs. Marshall motioned to approve the application. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor, permit # 1339 was issued. 

3.5 Dennis Fallon: TM#23-003, Bradford Springs Road, requesting a permit for 11x20 shed. Eaton inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Eaton motioned to approve the application. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor, permit #1341 was issued. 

3.6 Chris Mohr: TM#14-356, Coolidge Drive, requesting a building permit to construct a 26x62 log home. Eastman and Marshall inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Eastman motioned to approve the application. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor, permit #1342 was issued. 

3.7 Michael Grunwald: TM# 16-121, Highland Haven Road, requesting a permit to construct a connecting entrance way from the garage to the house, modified the deck and stairs, 8x30 addition off the front of the house and a 14x18 screen porch. The permit was denied due to the fact that it did not conform to the setback requirements. The property owner is currently working on getting in a variance request. 

3.8 Michael Morin: TM#14-368, Coolidge Drive, requesting a permit for a 8x10 wood shed. Eaton had inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Eaton motioned to approve the application. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor, permit #1343 was issued. 

3.9 Brian Dobson: TM#16-016, Highland Haven Road. Eaton to inspect next week. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1 Bonnie Rivest dropped off a building permit application. (See 3.2) 

4.2 Mike Morin dropped off a building permit application.  (See 3.8) 

4.3 Mike Morin phoned to ask questions regarding the setbacks requirements for building near the shoreline. Dagesse provided him with the setback requirements. 

4.4 Jim Gaskell came in to discuss the Civil War Memorial in the front of the Town Hall, the 150th Anniversary is coming up and would possibly like to combine the celebration with an old home days. The history of the memorial can be found in the older history on page 267. 

4.5 Thomas Whiton phoned to ask the Selectmen about a letter he received for building without a permit. Dagesse to respond. 

4.6 Members of the Selectmen’s Advisory Committee brought in an LCHIP application for the Selectmen’s signature. The grant application is for 250 thousand dollars; pledges and appropriations are approximately 285 thousand dollars.  The Selectmen signed the documents and Carolyn Russell went to drop them off in Concord, the application deadline was September 15th. 

4.7 Lionel Chute came in to ask for a copy of his property cards. 

4.8 Ray Clark came in to ask about the small refrigerator at the lodge needing to be cleaned out. Dagesse to schedule. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS   

5.1 Ed Thayer: 


5.1.1. Reported that the crew weed wacked and put up the sign on the Marlow side of Ashuelot Pond. 


5.1.2. Met with FEMA reimbursements from the recent flooding. 


5.1.3. Discussed the need for future gravel and purchasing the gravel and stock piling would cost the Town 50% more. 

5.2. Michelle Dagesse: 

5.2.1Provided the Selectmen with some code of ethics documents to start creating a code for the Town as requested by the auditors. 

5.2.2. Provided the Selectmen with a copy of a letter to a Sugar House Road for building without a permit. 

5.3 Chief Marshall: 


5.3.1. Discussed 6.1


5.3.2. Requested permission to purchase equipment for the town boats out of a donation. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 

6.1 Ken Fowle, Peter Anderson and Dick Buckmaster came in to speak with the Selectmen regarding an incident that occurred on Long Pond Road during the week. Anderson  said that their concern is to keep a peaceful, enjoyable neighborhood for their property. Fowle said that we just want to take care of the road so that we can get in and out. Fowle said that if any property owner came out and shot a warning shot at a town employee working on a Town road there would be police activity. Anderson said that the first request was not acted upon and understands the town’s limitations, there is  a road party coming up this weekend to work on our road and we are worried about the safety of our children and ourselves.  A discussion needs to occur with the Fauteux’s to explain the right-of-way. Anderson said that once the shot was fired it was not just a passive concern anymore. Marshall said unfortunately this is a private road and suggested the group tries to sit down and works it out with the abutter. Anderson suggested that the meeting/sit down come together with the Selectmen rather than the Police Department. Fowle said we need to come to an agreement with them, they are using the road and do not understand the hostility. Chief Marshall explained the law regarding the incident of the shots fired and the specifics of the incident. Anderson said we are going to try to get them at a table and talk about it for a possible agreement to care for the road. The police are aware of the upcoming workday and will be in the area. The group will not work in the area of their home until after the meeting takes place since most of the work is completed. Eastman asked who would make contact to the Fauteux’s so that they are aware of the workday on Saturday? Chief Marshall said he would email them and the Selectmen agreed to meet with the parties on any Thursday. 

6.2 Shawn Atkins and Jed Schwartz came in to ask the Selectmen questions regarding paying for half of the survey now since the planning board approved the creation of a one acre lot for the purpose to purchase at the Town Meeting to merge with the Center Fire Department since the Fire Department received a donation for this specific action. The next question was if the Fire Department fundraised for the purchase of the property and the question would be legally since there is a purchase and sales agreement, but the town could release the Hamill’s from the purchase and sales and then the property could be donated at Town Meeting. The Fire Department had a meeting on Monday and good faith deposit was made by the Fire Department in the amount of $5,000.00. The Selectmen reminded both Schwartz and Atkins that donations would not be reimbursed from Town funds. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED 

7.1  Email from the Town’s attorney responding to a question from the Board of Selectmen. – Filed 

7.2 Application from John Cilley for the use of the lodge. – See 9.1

7.3 Annual Financial year-end for 2012. – Filed 

7.4 A copy of Washington School Board Meeting Minutes for August 13, 2013 and the agenda for the September 10, 2013- Filed 

7.5 A letter from NH Fish and Game Department asking the Town to indicate if the town would like to participate as a point of sale license agent. – Forward to Poole 

7.6 Public Notice from UVLSRPC Executive Committee Meeting, Wednesday, September 11, 2013- Filed 

7.7 A copy of a letter from Department of Environmental Services to Neiland J. Douglas, Jr. deck addition and walkways for 758 Faxon Hill Road. – Filed 

7.8 CIP request form for the Board of Selectmen to complete. – Will complete next week 

7.9 A copy of a letter from Upper Valley Lake Sunapee Regional Planning Commission to Lynn Cook regarding regional planning. – Forward to Cook 

7.10 Email from Sandy Eccard to the Selectmen forwarding her comments on the Town buildings. – Filed 

8.0Old Business

8.1 

9.0 New Business 

9.1 Eaton motioned to approve the application of John Cilley to rent the lodge. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

9.2The Selectmen signed a Certificate of Occupancy to Jean Landry. 

9.3 Yvonne Bachand will now be the custodian of the lodge. 

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $6942.33 and vendor checks in the amount of $156023.58 September 13, 2013. `

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Eaton motioned to adjourn Marshall seconded the motion the meeting was adjourned at 9:20All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 

